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CLC WELCOMES GOVERNMENT MIGRATION POLICY WITH 

RESERVATIONS 

Mark Reynolds, Mace CEO and CLC Skills lead 

“Led by the CLC, organisations across the sector have been investing heavily in developing local 

‘homegrown’ talent for our industry, working together to create a clear route from school and 

training into full time employment in construction for people across the UK. However, we still 

face a significant talent gap and for the time being must rely on being able to access the right 

mix of people and expertise from overseas to effectively meet the UK's infrastructure and built 

environment requirements.   

We are pleased to have clarity on this Government’s proposals for the UK’s future immigration 

system; but unfortunately the new system is likely to make it harder for the UK construction 

sector to deliver the homes and infrastructure we so desperately need. 

We welcome the salary thresholds being lowered to £25,600 in line with the MAC 

recommendations, however the decision to set skills thresholds to RQF3-5 is a disappointment, 

as it disregards skilled trades such as bricklayers and carpenters are qualified to level RQF2. 

This decision will impact on the ability of the sector to deliver the homes we so desperately need 

to solve the housing crisis.” 

 

ENDS 

  

 

19.02.2020 


